Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

January 18, 2007 Minutes

In Attendance; Rick Upton, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jane Dillon, Glen Scott,  Jack Busher, Monique Mullis, and Rich Dudley
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm

The minutes from the November 2006 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

Old Business

Members:  Two new members since the reminders went out and 4 renewals were received.  We discussed sending out quarterly notices to expired members.  Lori will get a current membership list from Jim.  
Grant Status:  We finally received notice that the Junior Ranger grant was not funded.
Design Awards:  Rick, Jane, Nan and Rich are planning on attending the luncheon for the Design Awards at the Garden of the Gods Club on Thursday.
Land Purchase:  The appraisal came in for 340 acres 3.8 million.  This came in higher than expected so the city and state are going to reconvene and discuss a strategy for purchase.  
Volunteer Banquet:  At our last meeting we voted to put on the banquet.  Monique got an estimate from La Casita for about $9 per person for a fajita bar.  Jane suggested contacting Garden of the Gods catering as they did the Top of the Mountain event that went over well.  We are looking at an expenditure of about $1100 for this event.  

Elections:  Every member is due for re-election as of Oct 2007.  The plan now is that Jerry will present a slate at next months meeting and we will then vote.  We will also determine a staggered term system so that some members are one year terms and others are two.  
Events: Glen gave a report on the Pikes Peak Leadership event that we sponsored breakfast for.  About 30 people were at the park and the event was a success. 
     The New Years Day hike was cancelled due to the park not being open during the week yet.   

Amendment 41:  As more information is coming out about this amendment that was passed in November, we now have learned that the Friends group can give items to an entity.  Thus, we may not need to purchase labels for items saying we have loaned them to the Park.  However, we did decide that it is a good idea to label items we have purchased so that the public is aware of what the Friends have purchased for the park.  

Treasurer’s Report

The total balance in our account is 8,545.22.   We did receive a check from the Kern’s family for $1000 and a note from the family.  
Park Ranger Update
The Equestrian issue is still on the forefront.  Monique has a meeting with members of that group on Monday to discuss why horses aren’t allowed in the Park at this time.  
There are going to be some modifications to the master plan for the park.  After looking at revenue projections for the cabins and event center it looks like there will only be 6 – 8 cabins built and the other sites will be replaced by 20 campsites.

Phase III of the Park has been started.  This includes 4 to 5 restrooms throughout the park.  It appears the Visitor Center won’t be complete for a few more months.  The flooring plan is undergoing reconsideration and the countertop has been removed.  

Because of the election of a new Governor, we now have a new Director of the DNR who is Harris Sherman.  

Goco is not releasing any money right now which impacts progress.
New Business

Volunteer Update:  Brian Kerrigan is taking over the responsibilities of the Volunteer program.  There will be training in the Spring, but it’s primary focus is on those who can give programs in schools and in the park.  
Rick reported on the CNE workshops that are coming up.  No one was able to attend the most recent one on grant writing.  

Rick wanted to start brainstorming some fundraising events the Friends can sponsor that perhaps could turn into annual events.  Some ideas were; a Biathlon, a Bike Ride, Arts (a plenaire), Music, Kids art in the park, Turkey Days, Geocaching, and Photography.  

Other
Next meeting will be February 15, 2007.

Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:10p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

